TOWN OF CARY
5688 ACCOLA ROAD
PITTSVILLE, WI 54466
(Unofficial)
Town Board Meeting Minutes
January 9, 2024

The regular monthly meeting of the Cary Town Board was called to order at 6:00 PM, on January 9%,
2024. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited, and a prayer was given. Present at the meeting were Board
Members—Chairman Mark Gosh, Supervisors Dennis Brunner and Dale Zawislan, Treasurer Carey
Rucker, Clerk Jean Gansch and Deputy Clerk Lori Hiebl. Two members of the public were also present.

Checks were reviewed and signed.

Minutes of December 12t, 2023 meeting were read, a motion to accept the minutes as read was made
by Dennis Brunner and seconded by Dale Zawislan, motion carried.

Clerk presented a list of changes to insurance policy from Rural Insurance for the board members to
review.

Treasurer’s Report was presented by Carey Rucker, motion was made to file Treasurer’s Report by Dale
Zawislan and seconded by Dennis Brunner, motion carried.

Old Business—Disaster Relief Update—finalizing filing with the aid of the county. Utility
Accommodation Policy discussion is ongoing. Equipment Shop Door Fix—Mr. Accola completed the
installation of “Snirt Stopper” door seals. Mr. Accola is looking for a replacement motor for the garage
door opener and will install soon. Recycling/Garbage Pickup Can Distribution—recycling carts will be
delivered in a few weeks, and if anyone still has not received a garbage pickup cart, please contact
Dennis Brunner at 715-884-6697.

New Business—Road Conditions-discussion was held on current road conditions, nothing new at this
time. Equipment Condition-request was made by chairman to citizen to paint the hood of a piece of
equipment, will be done in a timely manner. Changes to Town’s Website—discussion was held on
updating information on the Website.

Public Input—discussion on dust control in the spring.
Next Month’s Meeting Date—February 13, 2024 at 6:00 PM

Motion to Adjourn Meeting was made at 7:45 P.M. by Dennis Brunner and seconded by Dale Zawislan,
motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted—Jean Gansch, Clerk



